"g" > PRIMARY SCHOOL
L Email;

Ph: 58745295 Fax: 58745537
tion.vic.gov.au

A -, SUPPORT EACH TRY YOUR
Tl OTHER BEST

ACT
SAFELY RESPECT

Newsletter No.15
May 25, 2023

2023 Dates to Remember

> Friday 26" May
Interschool Winter Sports 4-6 at

Cobram. 1PM Start

> Monday 29th May
AFL Clinic = Whole School
Responsible Pet Program P-4
Assembly 2.50pm

> Friday 2"9 June
Interschool Winter Sports 4-6 at
Nathalia Recreation Reserve.

> Monday 5-9th June
Whole School Swimming at Aqua
Moves.

> Tuesday 6" June
Music Performance Incursion.
Cobram Tester Day Grade 6.

> Monday 12t June
Monarch’s Birthday Public Holiday.

> Monday 19" June
Reports sent home.

> Tuesday 20" & Wednesday 21st
June
Parent Teacher Interviews
> Friday 23" June
Last day of Term 2.
Early Dismissal 2.30pm.

Lunch orders

There will be no lunch orders next Wednesday.

Also, the price of milk drinks has dropped to
$1.50 due to Nippy availability

Lunch orders will be Wednesdays and Fridays. Please see
Compass for the price list.

Don’t forget our wood raffle fundraiser is

now on get your tickets in.
,,,

STRATHMERTON PS
& PRESCHOOL

WOOD RAFFLE JCLLIN

TICKET PRICE
i, $2 eacH

OR 3 FOR $5

1 x large trailer load
&1 x small trailer
to be won

IRV

Grade 5/6 Camp to Melbourne July 12t
to July14th more information to follow.

Don’t forget to get
your swimming permission
notes in.

Interschool Winter Sports
Friday 26™ at Cobram vs Cobram 1pm start

Next week Friday 2"¥ at Nathalia vs St Francis




From the Principal’s desk.

The cold weather has certainly hit, and along with it we are seeing a rise in the number of
coughs, colds, and flu infections. There have been many students away due to illness. We
remind families to use Rapid Antigen Tests if cold/flu symptoms present and to keep students
at home until symptoms subside and they are well enough to attend school. There are plenty
of test kits available at the front office. If your child/children do need to be away for any
reason, please upload their absence onto Compass or contact the office.

AFL Clinic

Our students had a blast on Monday when they participated in the AFL Primary Play Clinic. This
clinic is a Curriculum linked school program, provided free of charge from the AFL and
delivered by a trained coach. Students will have their second session next Monday.

Telephone System

Next week, our new telephone system will be installed. This includes installing phones into
some of the classrooms and various areas around the school. However, this change over may
mean our school phone could be down for a few days or that we will need to use a different
number until everything is finalised. Please keep an eye out on our Facebook page or Compass
over the next week for any changes.

Swimming

Reminder, that we still have many families that have not SWIMMING

returned the swimming permission form. Swimming will WEEK 7

take place in Week 7 at Aqua Moves and is part of the 5TH-9TH JUNE

Physical Education Curriculum. If you need support or REEIEREIEAE
PERMISSION FORM ON

assistance to fill out the form, please ring Leanne at the [RESNAS
office. )

$25 PREP- GRADE 5

$20 GRADE 6 (NO SWIMMING

LESSONS ON TUESDAY 6TH FOR
Thank You G6 DUE TO TRANSITION DAY).

Jo Paton
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Strathmerton
Primary School
ENROL IN 2024

At Strathmerton Primary School, ' .
we offer:

e High quality teaching and
learning.

e Small class sizes.

e A supportive and active
school community.

e A wide range of curriculum
and extracurricular activities.

TO BOOK A TOUR, OR FOR MORE
INFORMATION CONTACT THE OFFICE:

58745295
www.strathmertonps.vic.edu.au/
@ 43-51Findlay St, Strathmerton

VIC 3641




ENROLMENTS
FOR 2024 ARE
OPEN NOW!

B|C

e Three and Four year old Kindergarten and all
other programs including long day care for 2024.

e Visit our website to complete an application @
www.grpsa.com.au, scroll down and click on
'Apply Now", fill out form for your service. Please
note that you may receive an error message but
disregard this. Check your email for confirmation
of application.

e Once your child's spot is confirmed, you will be
sent an email with the enrolment form and a
request for their immunisation records.

e Enrolments for 2024 Kinder close on the 30 June
2023. The first round of offers will be sent after
this date.

e We do accept enrolments after the 30 June as we
typically have spaces, especially in the smaller
services, but it would be recommended to enroll as
soon as possible to ensure your child's spot!

Play, laugnh...
...learn, grow!

WWW.GRPSA.COM.AU




